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Minutes of Fall Board Meeting
October 28, 2020
Meeting via Zoom

President McCorcle called the meeting to order at 8:04 p.m. Eastern Daylight Time.

Roll Call
Present: Tim McCorcle; Julie Coppens; Krista Erickson; Brenda Seeger; Michael Evelo; Robert Hartt; Marion Elmquist; Renee Abernathy; Cara Barnes; Amy Brannan; Wendy David; Judith Dixon; John Elliott; Betsy Fischer; Lynee Forsyth; Andrea Goddard; Nicole Haley; Lauren Heine; Melinda Hollands; Bonnie O’Day; Laura Oftedahl; Sheri Richardson; Larry Showalter; and Karen Wood
Absent: John Amundson

Approval of Minutes from July 21 Board teleconference 
The minutes were approved as distributed to the Board on October 26, 2020.

Treasurer’s Update
Brenda reported that SFL currently has $52,483.94 in checking and $69,754.78 in savings for total operating funds of $122,238.72. The Banker’s trust account currently has a market value of $458,968.00. Tim added that the Endowment Fund began the year at $431,000.00 and change so has had a net increase of $27,000.00. The markets will likely be volatile but the Fund can withstand this. Laura explained that when the Endowment Fund began in 1999, the goal was to get the Endowment Fund to one million dollars.

Outsourcing of bookkeeping to CBIZ and Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C.
Tim explained that SFL is currently in the process of transitioning bookkeeping from the SFL Treasurer to CBIZ and Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C. (hereafter abbreviated “CBIZ” in these minutes) which has already been handling SFL’s federal tax return, Form 990, and compilation reports. The number of transactions has grown over the years and more of these transactions are conducted online including event payments as well as most auction and Sales Room payments. This increased transaction volume has resulted in significantly more work for the Treasurer. Since this is a slow year with no in-person event, it is a good time to make this transition. This transition will also provide more flexibility in recruiting people to fill the Treasurer job. There will be an incremental cost for accounting services -- costs this year will be about $7,500.00 up to $11,000.00 annually. SFL has been doing business with CBIZ for several years – CBIZ prepares most of our Form 990 return. and has changed SFL from doing an audit to a compilation report. SFL may not need a compilation report once CBIZ takes over bookkeeping which will save about $2,500.00. SFL has debated the necessity of a compilation report for the past few years – CBIZ will do a compilation report for 2020 and then SFL will decide whether or not to continue having CBIZ prepare such a report. A brief discussion then ensued about the differences between, and necessity of, a compilation report and an audit. Bonnie explained that foundations have never asked about financial statements but do sometimes request a copy of SFL’s most recent 990. Tim explained that the Executive Committee has already decided to outsource bookkeeping – this is to inform the Board and answer any questions. This transition will also allow SFL to get more out of QuickBooks – CBIZ will be converting SFL from the desktop version of QuickBooks to QuickBooks online with Brenda having full access and read-only access assigned for Tim, Bob and Marion. Larry asked about filings with Minnesota -- nothing will change with that. CBIZ will continue to prepare the 990 and other filings that have been done in the past. As is standard practice, bookkeeping services are separated within CBIZ from preparation of reports such as the 990. 

2021 Virtual Event Update
Bonnie O’Day, 2021 Event Chair, reviewed the composition of the event planning committee. The event is scheduled from Wednesday, January 27 through Saturday, January 30, 2021. A shorter event will be easier to sustain. The theme is Ski for Light 2021 International Event Virtually Everywhere. There will be no registration fee but attendees can buy a headband and possibly a t-shirt. The registration packet will include an SFL patch and an SFL stretch band.
Opening night will be held on Wednesday Jan. 27th and is being chaired by Scott McCall. It will include a short video introducing Ski for Light. The opening event will be 60-75 minutes with the SFL President and Event Chair giving opening remarks. 
There is a Fitness Subcommittee working to encourage people to get up and move through online classes and working toward their own fitness goals during the event. There will be online exercise classes Wednesday-Friday with stretch class in the morning and another class later in the day. There will also be an accompanying fitness webpage with resources. The Fitness Subcommittee is also working on a buddy system to pair people up to exercise.
There will be Special Interest Sessions – they will likely be prerecorded with a live Q&A. Bonnie listed half a dozen planned sessions including sessions on the history of SFL and the Ridderrenn. Lauren asked if there would be introductions to regional SFL events -- Wendy will check about adding that as a special interest session. Karen offered to assist with contacting regionals.
There will be an auction on Thursday evening. The technical details are still being worked out but the minimum value of each item will be $50.00. Marion and Renee are soliciting corporate donations for auction items. John Elliott asked how to submit auction items and who would ship purchased items. Item information should be sent to Bonnie Hartman. The item holder will ship the item directly to the buyer. Details on how to collect payments are still being finalized but all payments will likely have to be made through SFL’s existing PayPal account.
There will be a banquet on Saturday evening which Julie is coordinating. Groups close together may be able to gather and watch the banquet as a group with virtual check-ins shown at the banquet. There may be some of the usual awards and possibly a guest speaker or performer. Concerns were raised about encouraging people to gather in groups due to Covid-19 -- people are being asked not to gather in groups so SFL may not want to encourage this. 
We want to especially invite people to the virtual event who have not previously come to SFL. Tim thanked the Event Planning Committee for their work so far.

Executive Committee 2021 Ridderrenn team recommendations
Tim explained that traditionally at the fall Board meeting, the Executive Committee asks for a motion to send a team of a specified number of guides and skiers to the Ridderrenn. The Ridderrenn is still on the calendar for March 14-21, 2021 but it is uncertain with travel restrictions. The Executive Committee recommends that SFL rename/reaffirm the team selected for last year to represent SFL at the 2021 Ridderrenn week in the event that it is held. SFL chose this team for a reason and it is no fault of their own that the Ridderrenn was canceled in 2020 meaning they were unable to attend. Karen moved and Laura seconded a motion to rename/reaffirm the team selected last year to represent SFL at the 2021 Ridderrenn. Larry declared the motion to be out of order since the actual selection of the team members is made by the Executive Committee. Karen moved and Larry seconded a motion that SFL send a team of four (4) people to the 2021 Ridderrenn. Concerns were raised about what message SFL would be sending if we cancel our event but decide to send people to an event on another continent. What if we send someone and that person becomes sick, would we be responsible? What would our response be if a selected Ridderrenn team member does not feel safe to travel -- would that person then be eligible to go another time in the future?
Bonnie amended Karen’s motion to decide at the annual SFL Board meeting to take place in January if SFL will send a team of four (4) people to the 2021 Ridderrenn. Karen accepted the amendment. Laura seconded the amended motion. The amended motion carried with two (2) opposed and all other Board members in attendance voting in favor via a voice vote. 

2023 Event Site Discussion
Tim explained that Cara and the Site Selection Committee have done work getting quotes and bids from Utah and Wisconsin. Tim sent out the Committee’s report and a spreadsheet with pricing prior to this meeting. The Executive Committee is not recommending that SFL commit to any site for 2023 at this time. Prices for Utah were higher than expected with double occupancy event fees being projected over $1,200.00. Cara requested some direction from the Board as Provo will only get more expensive leaving Wisconsin, Michigan and possibly New Hampshire. Places are trying to get things scheduled further in advance due to the Pandemic. Larry explained that the Board voted last year to do a site visit to New Hampshire but it still needs to be skied. Bob commented that SFL has many guides from the Midwest and we haven’t been there for a while. Larry explained that he went on a site visit prior to SFL’s past events in Green Bay and that there is a building in Green Bay that holds about 150 people SFL was last in Green Bay in 2001 and 2004. The airport is near both of the possible hotels and the ski area offers basic terrain -- advanced skiers were disappointed. Rhinelander is also a possibility but one issue is needing to cater all meals. Mike offered to help coordinate if needed and mentioned that the caterer in Rhinelander is interested and capable. Skiing in Rhinelander is varied. There is a building at the ski site and snow is usually good. The group would be in two different hotels but Mike estimates that about 80% of the group could fit in one of the two hotels. Cara added that meeting and banquet space is a little tight with the dining room seating 250 people. Questions were raised about trail grooming equipment. John Elliott has been doing some research on ski trail grooming equipment. John briefly explained the differences between PistenBully vs. sled type pulled behind a snow machine – this second type works if the snow is not icy. PistenBully equipment actually tills the snow so it sets up tracks quickly and well. The equipment pulled behind sled-like usually doesn’t have the weight to make sufficient tracks. Rhinelander uses pull-behind sled equipment but the International Ski Association has approved a course in Rhinelander for racing so Mike thinks the tracks would meet our needs. There are PistenBully machines in the area but we would have to determine costs and logistics for using them. The key variable is having an experienced groomer and Rhinelander has experienced groomers especially since Rhinelander is becoming a preferred venue for high school and college ski racing. During SFL week, the trails used by SFL would be groomed for SFL only with two sets of classic tracks and no skate lane. There are plenty of trails in the area so the public could ski elsewhere if necessary. It would be less than ten minutes from the hotels to the ski area and the airport is half of that distance. Rhinelander would likely require SFL to provide transportation from multiple airports.
The Site Selection Committee will continue researching sites in Wisconsin and New Hampshire. There is another option in upstate New York which the Committee will also continue to research. Wendy asked about Michigan. Tim and Cara will discuss that option -- we will only ask for a proposal if we’re serious about Michigan as an option.

SFL Database Discussion
Due to the complexity and time needed for this topic, Larry suggested That the discussion be tabled until the January Board meeting. There were no objections. Larry will provide a written report prior to the meeting.

Tim explained that he is planning to hold the annual board meeting in January in two sessions -- one for Board business and one for planning.

Bonnie moved and Marion seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 9:36 p.m. Eastern Daylight Time without a vote on the motion to adjourn.
